California State University, Long Beach

University Resources Council

MINUTES

Meeting Number 5







10/18/05

1. Meeting called to order at 1:05 with the following voting and nonvoting members present or excused: D. Harris, J. Parker, D. Dowell, M. Hata, R. Yeung-Lindquist,  P. Meylor, H., L. Caron, E. Martin, D. Green, T. Bostic, J. deAlbuquerque, C. Bremer, D. Horne, J. Coots, S. Adams, J. Torabzadeh, R. Wang, M. Costa, C. Fisher, D. Hood, K. Green, L. Henriques, R. Mena, S. Cox, K. Janousek

Guests: J. Suguitan, C. Masner, L. Kingsford, D. Grimmett, A. Nishio, D. Abrahamse, G. Riposa 

2.  Approval of agenda:


MSP approve agenda

3.  Approval of minutes


MSP approve minutes

4.  Announcements   


New Lottery Committee members were announced as follows: C. Bremer COTA, P Kearney CLA, T. Sy CBA, K. Janousek Library, Education TBA

5.  New Business


5.1  Divisional Reports on Use of the 2005-2006 Recovery Allocation Plans:

J. Parker gave an overview of the recovery allocation plan.

President’s office:  D. Harris shared the President’s office report.  The President’s office received a base recovery allocation of $29,691 and a non-base recovery allocation of $76,400 for a total of $106,091.  The funds were split between the Office of the President and Equity and Diversity.  For the Office of the President, a permanent amount of $8,091 was allocated for Campus and Student Initiatives along with a nonpermanent amount of $59,900.  URC members asked what initiatives would be funded and Harris reported that this was yet to be determined.  Requests for funding of initiatives would be made to the President’s office.  For Equity and Diversity, permanent funds in the amount of $5,000 were allocated for campus studies with the first study being a gender equity salary study.  Permanent funds in the amount of $16,600 were allocated for assistive device program for employees with disabilities.  Non-base recovery funds of $16,600 were allocated for civility/cross-cultural communication/diversity training.

Administration and Finance:  J. Parker reported that this division received a total amount of $2,777,431 in recovery funds.  The base recovery allocation was $505,182, non-base was $1,562,389, and carryover was $606,860.  Funds were divided between  Budget and Human Resources Management ($257, 398), Enrollment Services ($759,000),  Information Technology Services ($245, 200), Financial Management ($321,597), Physical Planning and Facilities Management ($1,030,688), and Vice President Administration and Finance/University Services ($163,548).  Parker explained that BHRM funds were allocated for restoring base funding amounts for staffing and for a new imaging, document management system to get out of the paper pushing mode.  She explained that for ES, RPP had made a request for additional staffing for transfer credit evaluations and so 3.0 FTE staff were added with these recovery funds.  PPFM funds were used to restore staff positions that were cut in previous years.  For VPAF/US, funds were needed to bring in experienced staff and to bring in a new risk manager in order to provide a smooth transition for announced retirement.

Chair Hood reported that RPP wanted to accelerate recovery because the University had suffered so much in the services area in the years with budget cuts.  Non-base funding was used to start the recovery but RPP wanted a carefully planned restoration so additional funds were not used to simply put back the services that were previously cut.

Athletics:  Interim Athletic Director, Cindy Masner, reported that Athletics received a base recovery allocation of $59,381 and a non-base recovery allocation of $152,900 for a total of $212,281.  Base recovery funds were used to restore a position for NCAA compliance, to annualize staff reclassification due to additional workload taken on due to downsizing, and to fund an additional staff member in the training room.  Non-base recovery funds were used to restore a receptionist position, to offset scholarship costs due to tuition hike, to restore sport operating budgets, to add a clerical position to support Legacy Initiative, and for increased hardware/software/maintenance costs for new ticketing system so that credit card numbers can’t be stolen. 

Student Services:  Harris reported that Student Services focused on allocating funds to restore positions that had been taken away with budget cuts.  He also reported that about 85% of the hiring for the recovery has been completed.  He reported that Student Services received base recovery funds of $200,136, non-base recovery funds of $515,700, and had a division carryover of $163,752.  Student Relations was allocated $194,586 of this which was used for staffing of STARS/SOAR, Isabel Patterson Child Development center, Student Life and Development, Judicial Affairs, and technology support.  Student Support was allocated $489,962 which was used for staffing of Counseling and Psychological Services, Testing and Evaluation services, and UOSR.  Funding was also used for software, Career Development Center OE&E, Facility Rental for EOC, a Human Relations Summit, TRIO program supervision, and student achievement follow-up research.  The Vice President’s office was allocated $195,040 which was used for Health center staffing (psychiatrist, nurse, and RN) and for OE&E.

University Relations and Development:  Jim Suguitan reported that the Division of University Relations and Development received a base recovery allocation of $64,192, a non-base recovery allocation of $165,300 and had a division carryover of $153,646.  These funds were used to provide base funding for student assistants to cut benefits costs, for annual fund callers, and to provide one-time partial funding for one publication of Beach Review as promised in RPP.  Public Affairs/Publications allocated funds for the Beach Review, INSIDE CSULB, and for an analyst/programmer who has done the programming for the university website and for ADA compliance.

Academic Affairs: Dowell reported that he would begin by providing a context for the Academic Affairs recovery plan since this is a complex division.  He said that over $10 million was cut from this division from 03 to 05 with the division focusing on protecting instruction.  This meant that staff and OE faced cuts so are now the focus of recovery efforts.  The cuts forced the division to establish a floor for instruction funding and now with more stability in funding, the division is looking at reinstating quality of instruction.  This has included cutting class sizes, decreasing the number of bottleneck classes, and increasing funds for instructional techs.  Funds have also been used to increase tenure track hiring and for advising and learning support.  There was a critical need for advising support as in the past, there had been a 3 week wait for GE advising.  Now, the wait is typically 2 days.  Dowell reported that overall, the recovery planning process in the division was collaborative with decentralized decision making at the college level.  Colleges were told that there was additional funding for recovery but that it was to be used to improve the quality of the student experience.

Dean Kingsford then summarized the recovery planning that occurred in the College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics.  She reported that the college’s goal was to improve instruction in core courses in order to increase student learning, retention, and time to degree.  The 3 departments in the college each developed a plan including bringing in new problem solving sessions for courses with a high failure rate, decreasing class sizes, and restructuring courses and course sequences.  Dean Abrahamse reported that the College of Liberal Arts used their funds for restoration of small classes, establishment of extended advising in the late afternoon and evenings, and recruitment and placement of student assistants in high risk classes.

M. Hata then shared the funding allocation for the division.  She reported that the division received $1,797,300 from enrollment growth, $2,261,018 from the base recovery allocation, $5,368,300 from the non-base recovery allocation and that the division had a carryover of $4,574,444.  The College of the Arts $1,002,306 for Instruction and $225,433 for Instructional Support.  The College of Business Administration received $686,996 for Instruction and $271,008 for Instructional Support.  The College of Education received $1,051,988 for Instruction and $261,786 for Instructional Support.  The College of Engineering received $128,186 for Instruction and $367,522 for Instructional Support.  The College of Health and Human Services received $1,187,145 for Instruction and $333,571 for Instructional Support.  The College of Liberal Arts received $3,287,743 for Instruction and $637,280 for Instructional Support.  The College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics received $360,386 for Instruction and $1,137,565 for Instructional Support.  The division received $407,657 for Instruction and $888,418 for Instructional Support.  Academic Personnel received $102,932 for Instruction and $289,954 for Instructional Support.  The Carpenter Performing Arts Center received $30,572.  Graduate and Undergraduate Studies received $152,485 for Instruction and $157,814 for Instructional support.  The Ocean Studies Institute received $26,365.  Student Advising, Retention, and Graduation received $124,586 for Instruction and $137,942 for Instructional Support.  The University Library received $465,287, Academic Technology received $181,470, and the Office of University Research received $96,656.

Dowell reported that some colleges had a large amount of carryover funds in part probably due to lingering fear of the deficits we faced in the ‘90s.  He also reported that the main challenge the division faces is to be sure that planning is strategic.

Chair Hood said he would schedule a presentation on Dowell’s report on the Trustees Initiatives at a later time as well as Kathy Cohn’s scheduled presentation on Tenure-track Faculty Allocations.

Meeting Adjourned 3:00.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Jennifer Coots

(Minutes not yet approved)

